
 

 

 Term 3                 Week 1A           26 July 2019 

    DEPUTY PRINCIPAL’S REPORT 
 
 
Welcome Back to Term 3 
Welcome back to Semester 2 2019, the final term for our HSC candidates and new courses of study for our 
Stage 5 elective students. We hope the break was a chance for families to spend valuable time together and all 
students are refreshed and ready to tackle the challenges which lay ahead. 

 
A quick thank you to the many staff who gave up their time during the holidays to mark student work or to come 
into school to assist in the preparation and development of student major works. This dedication from both staff 
and students is one of the great hallmarks of this fantastic school. 

 
School Leaders’ Induction Ceremony 
The new School Leaders will be inducted on Friday of next week, 2 August. This newly elected group has been busy meeting and 
preparing new ideas. The dynamic nature of this group is sure to bring a new flavour to our Student Executive. It will also be the last 
official Ceremony for our outgoing Leaders, who have been fantastic ambassadors for the school. 

 
Staff Development Day 
On Monday’s Staff Development Day, staff professional learning was on the agenda. We were fortunate to have two excellent 
sessions of professional learning. The first was a presentation from Autism Awareness Australia focused around supporting students 
with Autism Spectrum Disorder (ASD) in our classrooms. This presentation was engaging and provided real solutions to support our 
students with ASD to achieve in their learning. The second presentation was a follow-up to the professional learning session held in 
Term 2 focusing on motivating and engaging students in the classroom. This was presented by Professor Andrew Martin and gave 
staff practical strategies to use in the classroom focused around the Engagement and Motivation Wheel. 

 
P&C Meetings 
The first of our P&C Meetings for Term 3 will be held next Tuesday 30 July. The Executive Meeting commences at 6.30pm, with the 
General Meeting being held in the Staff Common Room at 7.30pm. As always we welcome the input of all parents and encourage 
their attendance. The General Meeting will feature a presentation by Mrs Lees, Head Teacher Mathematics, on the changes to the 
Mathematics curriculum. 

 
HSC Dance Performance Night 
Just a reminder our HSC Dance students will be performing their HSC Major Works next Wednesday 31 July at 7.00pm in C1.1. 
Come and see some fantastic HSC works from our very talented and dedicated students here at Cherrybrook Technology High 
School. 

 
CTHS Ski and Italy Trips 
The annual CTHS trek to Mt Hotham to enjoy the snow was held over the July holiday break. A fantastic time was had by all, wi th 
excellent conditions on top of the mountain. A huge thank you to Mr Fisher for his organisation and the staff who also attend ed, Mr 
Clements, Ms Donoghue, Ms Holt, Mr Kennedy and Mr Townsend, for giving up their time to provide this wonderful opportunity fo r 
our students. 

 
Another group of students, led by Ms Adamou, travelled to Italy during the holiday break. They were all enticed with the irresistible 
charm, delicious food, magnificent architecture and scenery and spectacular country. I would like to thank Ms Adamou for her 
organisation, as well as Mr Keating and Mr and Mrs Lees, for providing an exceptional experience for our students in Italy.  

 
School Uniform Reminder 
As the weather is still quite cold, we need to remind the student body about wearing the correct winter school uniform for the term. 
Junior boys please remember you are required to wear your tie every day. Jackets are available from Lowes at Castle 
Towers along with ties if you require them. The School Uniform Code specifies the types of acceptable jackets and jumpers for 
school wear, which does NOT include jackets or jumpers with hoods! The wearing of a ‘hoodie’ is likely to result in time spent in 
detention. If you need to wear an item of clothing which is not school uniform, please see a Deputy before school, with a signed 
parental note explaining why you are out of uniform. 

 
Mrs Gatt 

Cherrybrook Technology High School 

Achieving Together        Address: 28-44 Purchase Road, Cherrybrook NSW 2126 
          Phone:  9484 2144 
Principal:  Mr G Johnson      Web:  https://cths.nsw.edu.au/ 
Deputy Principals: Mr M Townsend, Mr B Clements, Mrs A Gatt  Email:  cths@cths.nsw.edu.au 
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Stage 5 Semester 1 High Achievers’ Lunch 
Congratulations to all students who were invited to the Stage 5 Semester 1 High Achievers ’ Lunch on Friday Term 2 Week 10. 
These students achieved excellent half yearly reports and are encouraged to maintain their efforts for the remainder of 2019.  
 
Mr Monahan, Stage 5 Head Teacher 
Ms Jaeger and Mr Fernandez, Year 9 Year Advisors 
Ms Holt and Mr Fairclough, Year 10 Year Advisors 

CTHS Ski Trip 
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Trade Display Day 
On Wednesday 3 July all 134 Preliminary Business Studies students had their Trade Display Day in the MPC. Students worked in 
groups of five and six to simulate businesses with new and innovative products which were displayed and demonstrated in the s tyle 
of a consumer trade show. 

 
The key component of this assessment task was marketing, where students devised appropriate and effective marketing campaigns 
to launch their product and make it available to the general public. Students needed to consider their target markets, distri bution 
methods, the pricing of products and advertising and promotion strategies. 

 
Each group had to ‘pitch’ their campaign to Business Studies teachers, as well as create an appealing and informative display for 
potential customers (Stage 5 students) who attended on the day. 

 
Overall, The Trade Display Day was a great success, with many students putting in considerable time and effort to develop the ir 
marketing campaigns and eye-catching displays. Some certainly appear destined for fulfilling careers in sales and marketing. 

 
Mr Smith 
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Physical Theatre Workshop Attracts Enthusiastic Participants 
Kate Sherman is a multi-disciplinary performer, performance maker, choreographer, movement researcher and educator. She is a 
graduate of NIDA and currently teaches Performance Making there. She has created works throughout Australia as well as studie d 
and created performances in the UK, USA, Hong Kong and Europe. On Monday 22 July, CTHS was privileged to have Kate conduct 
a full day workshop in Physical Theatre with 28 enthusiastic Drama students across all year groups meeting at 9.30am in C1.1,  to 
develop skills and strategies for devising physically dynamic devised performance. 

 
Here is what Niklas Bommers (Year 7) had to say about the workshop: 

 
The Physical Theatre workshop was a good experience to have under my belt now. To start us off we did a small exercise where 
you just had to walk around the room and the instructor would say stop and you would just high ten the nearest person. We did  other 
fun things like devise a mindscape where we had to create a story just by body and facial reactions. We also did another acti vity 
where we got into groups of four or five and we had to write our names with a chosen part of your body. We then put all of the 
different devised physical sequences together and came up with a story for the work. My group decided we were in a fictitious  war 
zone and we had to work out a secret code to get the upper hand in the conflict. My favourite part was where one of my friends who 
also attended the workshop stood on my back and I had to hold him up for a part of the performance. 

 
Vidumini Malalagama and Ean Tzuan Lee from Year 8 commented as follows: 

 
Having the opportunity to attend the workshop hosted by Kate Sherman, specifically targeting the aspects and techniques of 
physical theatre was a really valuable experience. Kate Sherman is an experienced elite actress who has performed internation ally. 
This opportunity was greatly informative and enjoyable for students attending from all years. We were taught techniques that will 
improve our improvisational skills and playbuilding. There is no doubt everyone attending benefited from this activity. 

 
Kate Sherman’s depth of knowledge and expertise really equipped our Drama students with some exceptionally useful tips for 
devising group performance and her influence is sure to make itself felt in the work we will see emerging in the drama classroom in 
the near future. 

 
Thank you to Mrs Cunningham who was on hand to oversee the workshop which took place during our Staff Development Day. 
Additionally, many thanks to the wonderful parents for supporting their child to participate in this valuable creative endeavour. 

 
Ms Cannon 
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Any library resources borrowed before the holidays should be returned or renewed now to avoid overdue charges.  

 
The Inky Awards 
Australia’s teen choice book awards, 2019 Inky Awards Shortlist VOTE NOW! 

 
You can vote in the Inky Awards from now until 18 August. If you have not read these popular books, read them now and discove r 
what their magic is or perhaps for you, is not. 

 
https://insideadog.com.au/2019-inky-awards-shortlist-vote-now/ 

 
Ms Halder and Ms Sorensen 

PROCEDURE FOR LATE ARRIVALS 
 
All students arriving to school after 8.40am must sign in at the student window where they will be 
issued with a late note. All late arrivals are required to have a note from their parent/guardian giving 
reasons for being late. No note results in a detention. 

SCHOOL CARPARKS 
 
Boom gates are installed in both school carparks. Parking is available to staff only, between the hours 
of 7.00am and 4.00pm on school days. Ample street parking is available for visitors to the school. 

https://insideadog.com.au/2019-inky-awards-shortlist-vote-now/
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Attending Upcoming Tertiary Institution Open Days  

 
Register online 
Let them know you’re coming, that way you will be the first to find out about their workshops and events (so you can get spots first), 
plus they often offer prizes for registering. Some Open Days require registration to attend.  

 
Get your bearings 
Campuses often have thousands of students and can be HUGE, so it pays to familiarise yourself with the layout before you turn  up. 
Download a map or print one off, circle the ‘mustsees’ and if they offer maps on the day it’s a good idea to take one. 

 
How will you get there? 
Car parking can be hectic, so plan where you’re going to park and how to navigate there. Public transport is usually great around 
universities, but you may need to check which bus/train will get you there and if they have any special services for the day.  

 
Plan your day 

 You should be able to find an online planner or downloadable program, so grab your copy and then decide which events on the 
day you want to go to. You may need to register for individual events so you don’t miss out. 

 Pack a pen and notebook or download a note-taking app like Google Keep before you go. You will also need your list of 
questions (see below for ideas) and if they offer help with applications on the day, take any documents you will need.  

 Once you are there participate as much as you can in lectures, workshops, tours, etc. Talk to students and teachers and take 
brochures so you can remember what they told you. 

 
Questions to ask: 

 What kind of jobs do people do after this Degree? 

 Are there any practical components, eg field-trips or internships? 

 Is it competitive to get in and are there alternative entry options? 

 How easy is it to change if I don’t enjoy this course? 

 Can I study part-time if my circumstances change? 

 Will I be able to work straight away or is there more training? 

 What subjects should I study at school? 

 Are there any scholarships available? 

 Will I get to choose my major after starting the degree? 

 Is it possible to study any subjects online? 

 
Mrs Ferguson and Mrs Bower 



 

9 

 



 

10 

 



 

11 

 

DAILY ABSENTEE TEXTS 
 
Please be advised, if you receive a text from the school 
alerting you of your child’s absence, you may respond to 
the text. However, this is a stand-alone process and 
ONLY for the purpose of absentees. Please DO NOT 
text the school unless you receive a message from 
CTHS and DO NOT use this system for any other 
communication. Thank you 

PROCEDURE FOR EARLY LEAVERS 
 
If a student needs to leave school early, they must provide 
a note from their parent/guardian giving reasons for their 
partial absence. The student must hand the note in at the 
student window before 8.30am where they will be 
issued with a leave pass. They can then present this pass 
to their teacher and leave school at the appropriate time. 
 
On Thursdays (sport days) all students in Years 9-11 
MUST have their early leave notes signed by a member 
of the PE staff before presenting to the office. 
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CALENDAR - Term 3 Week 2B 

Monday 
29 July 

 Sydney North Athletics Carnival 

 HSC Drama AP4 Performance Exam 

 AP4 Assessment free week 

 Year 7 & 8 GATS Class Preparation Week - J1.7 

Tuesday 
30 July 

 Sydney North Athletics Carnival 

 ANCQ Chemistry Competition 

 Year 10 UAC Presentation - 6.30pm, MPC 

 P&C Executive Meeting - 6.30pm, Conference Room 

 P&C General Meeting - 7.30pm, Staff Common Room 

Wednesday 
31 July 

 Opportunity Class Placement Test - 8am-2.30pm, MPC 

 Prelim Assessment Task - Drama 

 Rock & Water Session 

 Year 10 Barista Training 

 School Leaders' Induction Rehearsal - P5 & 6, MPC 

 HSC Dance Performance Night - 7pm 

Thursday 
1 August 

 Australian Mathematics Competition 

Friday 
2 August 

 School Leaders' Induction Ceremony - 9.30am, MPC 

 HSC Visual Arts - BOW Hand in 

 International Assembly Rehearsals - MPC 


